
NORTHERN ONTARIO 5 PIN BOWLERS’ ASSOCIATION 

President: Ziggy Zaldiner   1st Vice President: Tim Gadd   2nd Vice President: Brandon Favel   Secretary: Terri Hamilton   
Treasurer: Shirley Jensson   Membership Chair: Kim Pavey   Technical Director: George Greenside   Lottery Chair: Dave Campsell 

 

March 03, 2020 

 

MEMO 
 

 In regards to the concerns of COVID-19 virus, Northern Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association would 

like to advise its members that we will continue to monitor the situation and follow any recommendations 

given to us from the Government of Ontario or Canadian 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association. At this point in time 

we will continue to operate as normal. Northern Ontario 5 Pin along with Canadian 5 Pin has NOT 

cancelled any of its events at this time.  

 Northern Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association will update members if anything changes. If you have 

any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me at any time. 

 

Yours in bowling, 

 

Tim Gadd 

1st Vice President 

Northern Ontario 5 Pin Bowlers’ Association 

no5pba.tim@gmail.com  
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